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2. INFORMATION

2.1
In 2007 the Standards Committee adopted rules regulating the recruitment and retirement of Independent Members of Kettering Borough Council's Standards Committee.  The rules were drawn up following the then Standards Board for England's recommendation that independent members serve no more than two terms of four years, after which new members should be recruited. 
2.2
The rules (attached as Appendix A), state that a Chair, once elected, automatically serves for longer than four years.

2.3
For the last seven years the Standards Committee has been chaired by Independent Member, Julie Miller, who was elected as Chair on 20th October 2003.  Under the adopted rules,  Julie Miller will become eligible for retirement as Chair on 19th October 2011 (having served two terms of office as Chair). Terms of office for the remaining members of the Committee are due to expire as follows:-


Stuart Kilpatrick
December 2010


Brian Christie
September 2011


Phil Carter
September 2011


Lloyd Landry
September 2011

2.4
Earlier this year the coalition Government announced its intention to abolish the standards regime. Primary legislation is needed to abolish Standards for England and the provisions are likely to be included in the planned Decentralisation and Localism Bill which is due to be presented in late 2010, with Royal Assent anticipated during the autumn of 2011.

2.5
In August 2010 Standards for England issued guidance for local authorities which, in common with this Council, have Independent Members whose terms of office are due to expire before details of the proposals and a timetable for implementation of any new arrangements are known.
2.6
The guidance issued by Standards for England on the reappointment of independent members is reproduced below:-


"We have been asked if an authority has to follow our recommendation that independent members serve no more than two term of four years after which new members should be recruited.  Some authorities are concerned that, given the current uncertainty regarding the future of the standards regime, it may be preferable to retain those who have been trained and understand their role rather than to try to recruit and appoint new members.  In light of the uncertain future of the standards framework we advise that, as long as the original appointment was carried out in accordance with all the correct legal requirements at the time (e.g. approved by full council, after being openly advertised and having assessed the suitability of all the applicants) an authority can extend that term for a further period.  This can only be done during the term of office of an existing independent member and by approval from full council.  Once the independent member's term has expired the full recruitment procedures must be followed again."
2.7
In the light of the guidance it is therefore proposed that the Council approve the reappointment of all Independent Members of the Standards Committee for a term of office expiring in December 2011, when the situation regarding the future of the standards regime is likely to be resolved.

2.8
All five Independent Members have indicated their agreement to the above proposal.
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3.	RECOMMENDATIONS 





	It is recommended that:-





(i)	the terms of office for all independent members of the Standards Committee be extended to 31st December 2011;





(ii)	a further report be brought to Council when further information on the future of the standards regime is known.





	








